
 
2016-2017 General Assembly 

 

 

HOUSE BILL 594: 

MV Dealer Doc. Retention/Inspection/Format. 

Committee: Senate Transportation Date: June 23, 2016 

Introduced by: Reps. Hurley, Boles Prepared by: Giles Perry 

Committee Counsel Analysis of: PCS to First Edition 

H594-CSRW-76 

 

 

 

Karen Cochrane-Brown 

Director H594-SMRW-183(CSRW-76)-v-3 
 

Legislative Analysis 

Division 

919-733-2578 
 

 
 

This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 
 

SUMMARY:  House Bill 594 (proposed committee substitute) makes changes to the law governing 

motor vehicle dealer record retention. 

CURRENT LAW:  Under current law, motor vehicle dealers must keep a copy of records of all 

vehicles received and sold by the dealer, and make them available to DMV for inspection. 

BILL ANALYSIS:  House Bill 594 (proposed committee substitute) modifies the current law to: 

 Authorize the motor vehicle records to be kept in electronic form. 

 Authorize the records to be kept by a third party. 

 Requires DMV to adopt rules consistent with the bill, without the requirement for a fiscal 

analysis of the rule. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act is effective when it becomes law. 


